Eutrophication Subcommittee Conference Call - November 28, 2007

Focus: Discussion of appropriate groupings for Eutrophication Indicators

Participants:


John Brawley (Saquish Scientific LLC)


Jim Latimer (US EPA)


John Roff (Acadia University)

Christine Tilburg (GOMC - ESIP)

Follow-up From Pervious Call
Christine Tilburg asked the group if there were any changes they'd like to see in the previous summary notes. There were no changes. John Brawley mentioned that he e-mailed a link to the 2004 Northeast Coastal Indicators Workshop materials (http://www.gulfofmaine.org/nciw/) as requested in the previous call.

Slides and Information Posted by John Roff

Christine asked John Roff if he wanted to comment on the slides he mailed out. He mentioned the slide that focused on the role of science in DPSIR. He also stated that there are two responses that are referred to by the term "response":


 1. Environmental

 
 2. Resource Management
Jim Latimer mentioned that this is a confusing ambiguity, when the US EPA discusses "responses", they are referring to environmental responses. However, Europeans are referring to management responses when discussing the term. Jim also pointed out that the advantage of the model is that you can separate out different questions. John Roff agreed that you can hone in on questions (ex: why are things not improving?). John mentioned a recent presentation that really focused on this model.

Narrowing Down the Indicators

Christine asked how the indicators can be narrowed down now that there is a working framework or model? John Roff believed that the US EPA has gone through this process. There is a scientist at the EPA who was responsible for compiling a national database of indicators. He felt that this subcommittee should start with some guidelines...one of the principle guidelines or questions would be "does this indicator indicate something other than itself?". Christine mentioned that these questions were addressed by the columns in the matrix.

John Brawley wondered if there have been questions that were developed to support the indicators. John Roff thought those questions were along the lines of "how widely available is the information?". John Brawley mentioned that by using that kind of question, the indicators will be chosen from a "bottom-up" perspective.

John Roff suggested that he check through the list of questions utilized by EPA and various EU documents. Once the group agrees on a set of questions, then can go through the indicators and cut some out. The group needs to agree on the criteria prior to selecting the indicators. He also mentioned that some of the metrics are redundant. Jim Latimer agreed that once the criteria are agreed upon, then the group can move forward.

Action to be Taken

John Roff agreed to pull the criteria guidelines from the EPA and EU documents. He intended to send the criteria separately and then try to merge them together. Once this is done, he'll send out a draft document for comment.
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